

NISSAN NORTH AMERICA, INC.

Corporate Office 18501 South Figueroa St. Gardena, Callfornia 90248-4500 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 191 Gardena, California 90248-0191

Telephone: 310.532.3111

February 24, 2006

Mr. George Person Chief, Recall Analysis Division Office of Defects Investigation Safety Assurance National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 400 Seventh Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20590

Ref: 06V-048

Dear Mr. Person:

The enclosed communication is being provided pursuant to 49 CFR Part 573.6(c)(9).

Technical Compliance Department

Encl.

Subject: 2003-05 Murano Seat Belt Protector Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign

Attention - Dealer Principals, Sales, Parts and Service Managers

***** Campaign Announcement *****

Nissan is conducting a safety recall on approximately 203,000 model year 2003-05 Nissan Murano vehicles. On some vehicles there is the possibility that, in certain high speed frontal crashes, the webbing of the rear seat belt may be cut by the rear seat back hinge. If the webbing is completely separated, it could affect the risk of injury in a crash.

To prevent this condition from occurring, Nissan will install protectors on the webbing of the rear seat belts.

Please note: Model year 2006 vehicles are not affected by this campaign.

***** Owner Notification *****

Nissan expects to start mailing of Owner Notification letters on March 20, 2006. A Recall Campaign Bulletin and an initial supply of parts will be provided to your dealership prior to this date.

If you have any additional questions related to this campaign, please contact your Dealer Parts and Service Manager (DPSM).

Nissan Parts and Service Operations 02/23/2006